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We celebrated our first "Day of Geysir" in the Geysir Clubhouse on 25 
June. We had a flea market, bands playing, a mini-marathon, an auction 
and refreshments for sale in the Kitchen unit. We had a tent in our park-
ing lot and we put up banners and balloons to decorate our street. The 
purpose of the "Day of Geysir" is to celebrate with family and friends, 
raise a little money and to present to the society around us what Geysir 
has to offer. 

Fantastic Day of Geysir! 
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 EditorËs note 
Iôm sitting here in the buzzing office 
unit on a Friday morning. A group of 
members and staff are printing out 
and folding our monthly newsletter 
ñLitli Hverò (Little Hot Spring) to send 
to our members in July. It has been a 
busy time at Geysir for the last few 
months. We had our ñĩorrabl·tò - a 
traditional Icelandic feast - in Febru-
ary, with lots of food, music, sketches 
and clubhouse fun. We have been 
busy taking part in international work, 
attending both an Advisory Council 
meeting in New York in April and 
EPCD meetings in January and May. 
Two members went to Faculty training 
in Helsinki, Finland, in April, of which 
we are very proud. In May we had 
four Greek mental-health profession-
als here for a study visit for two 
weeks. The visit was informational for 
both parties as well as being a lot of 
fun. We have also been busy working 
in the Clubhouse. We had a brain-
storming meeting at the beginning of 
May with members, staff and mem-
bers of the board where we identified 
what we are doing here at Geysir 
Clubhouse and also how we can 
make our Clubhouse an even better 
one. We worked on a new logo, de-
signed by the artist Helgi Ćsmunds-
son, a member of Geysir. The first 
ñDay of Geysirò was celebrated on 25 
June with music, a mini-marathon, an 
auction, refreshments and fun. We 
are now busy preparing for the 16

th
 

International Seminar in Stockholm in 
July. We are really looking forward to 
attending and taking part in that expe-
rience with Clubhouses from all 
around the world. 

 
El²n SigurĦard·ttir, Employment and  
Education unit, Geysir Clubhouse.  

16 IS  ICCD 
Stockholm 2011 

On 9 July a group of eight members 
and staff are heading to Stockholm, to 
participate in the 16

th
 ICCD Clubhouse 

Seminar. The participants from Geysir 
Clubhouse will present in two work-
shops at the Seminar. The first one: ñIs 
this a staff meeting?ñ is about Stand-
ard number 8, concerning issues relat-
ed to meetings inside or outside the 
clubhouse, of only staff or members. 
J·n Sigurgeirsson, member and a 
member of the board of Clubhouse 
Geysir, together with our Clubhouse 
director, Ester El²asd·ttir, will express 
their views about that issue. GuĦr¼n 
ĩorkelsd·ttir, GuĦmundur Kristj§nsson 
and Halld·ra J·nasd·ttir, members 
who will all be at the Seminar, helped 
J·n and Ester prepare their presenta-
tion. The other presentation is about 
successful supported education, pro-
vided by our Education and Employ-
ment unit at our Clubhouse. The 
presentation will be supervised by El²n 
SigurĦard·ttir, who also is the supervi-
sor of that unit. Other participants in 
the workshop are members Tryggvi 
GarĦarsson and myself. All partici-
pants will also listen to keynote 
speeches at the seminar and take part 
in workshops regarding the Clubhouse 
model. For the last weeks the group 
has been preparing the presentations 
they will be giving at the Seminar. 
There will be a vast choice of speech-
es and workshops to attend for the 
whole group, on many different mat-
ters. We are excited to meet up with 
other Club members and staff from all 
over the world. We hope to be back 
with a lot of different ideas for our 
Clubhouse.  

 
Eygl· Rut člad·ttir, member 
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A member of the Clubhouse Geysir, 

FriĦfinnur Steingr²msson, was asked to 

speak at the above mentioned seminar, 

which took place at Grand Hotel Friday, 

25 February 2011.  

He talked about his experience of trying 

to survive on disability benefits and was 

praised for his speech. His account re-

ally hit bullôs eye as the State TV fol-

lowed up with an interview with him 

about his speech.  

Afterwards, the TV people came to the 

Clubhouse in order to film FriĦfinnur at 

work there. The interview and the clips 

were then broadcast on the news that 

same evening. 

During the seminar, the recently pub-

lished report on Daily life, income and 

conditions for the disabled was pe-

rused. Its primary conclusions are not 

surprising; it is nearly impossible to sur-

vive on disability benefits and almost 

impossible to work oneself out of the 

poverty trap they create. Furthermore, 

many disabled people suffer from nega-

tive public opinion, which the media has 

been eager to keep alive. Various mis-

conceptions also seem to be going on 

concerning the conditions of disabled 

people and they are sometimes de-

scribed as spongers who live in luxury. 

It is even sometimes claimed that peo-

ple òask to be put on benefitsñ in order 

not to have to work. All people living on 

disability benefits and those around 

them 

know 

better. A 

long 

evalua-

tion pro-

cess lies 

behind 

the disa-

bility 

diagnosis and nobody chooses this sta-

tus. The seminar challenges the author-

ities to fight squarely against prejudice 

towards people with disabilities and to 

raise the income tax allowance so that 

disabled people have an opportunity to 

break out of the chains of poverty.  

SEMINAR 

Daily life, income and conditions for people with disabilities 

FriĦfinnur filmed by the  
TV crew. 

FriĦfinnur speaking at the seminar. 

Ester AuĦur El²asd·ttir, director 
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On 7 May, members, staff and board 

members united in a brainstorming 

session to create Geysirós mission 

statement and mottos. The attendants 

were divided into three groups who 

each worked with different aspects of 

Clubhouse life. Conversation was 

lively and honest and everyone en-

joyed creating this important docu-

ment. At the end of the day we had a 

wonderful mission statement and our 

six mottos. 

Ester AuĦur El²asd·ttir, director 

T·mas, Sigr¼n, Gunnar and Berglj·t 
hard working in group 2 

Group 3 included Svava, Stef§n, Bjºrk, 
Nonni and T·ta 

Group 1 in the meeting room: Gunnar 
Hreinn, Kristinn, Svavar, HeiĦa  

and El²n 

 
ñI really enjoyed taking part in this 
work. It is nice to be able to express 
myself and people listen to me. My 
opinions mattered and I was treated 
like an equal. Nobody criticized what 
I said. All ideas were equally good.ò 
 

Berglj·t El²asd·ttir, member 
 

 
ñI learned a lot and had great fun.ò 
 

T·mas T·masson, member 

 

 
ñIt was empowering and good fun. It 
is very good to define our course.ò 
 

AĦalheiĦur Dav²Ħsd·ttir, member 
 

 
ñThe work was both informative and 
useful. I liked the way the group 
worked together.ò 
 
Svava Bjºrk SigurĦard·ttir, member 

Brainstorming  

Geysirós mission statement 
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GEYSIRóS MISSION STATEMENT 

Respect ï Open mind ï Friendship 

 

We welcome those who struggle with or have strug-
gled with mental illness, to participate in construc-
tive work on an equality basis, with the aim to in-
crease their social inclusion and enhance their qual-
ity of life. 
We do this by: 
 
¶ Being a safe place 
¶ Offer diverse tasks in a work-ordered day 
¶ Increase memberós self-esteem by taking into  
account their strengths, interests and abilities at 
each moment 

¶ Offer study and work-search support 
¶ Offer temporary employment opportunities 

Collaboration ï Discussion ï Consensus 
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CLUBHOUSE TRAINING AT MOSAIC CLUBHOUSE 2010 

It was at the end of October and begin-
ning of November that Clubhouse train-
ing took place at Mosaic Clubhouse, 
London, U.K. Three of us went to Lon-
don, Kjartan Emil, member, Ester, Club-
house Director, and Sigga, member of 
staff. Ester was at the time brand-new 
to the clubhouse and to her post as di-
rector. Sigga and Kjartan Emil were 
more longstanding in their various roles 
and tasks. But there 
were not only the 
three of us from Ice-
land, since Scotland 
sent participants from 
two clubhouses, in all 
five members and 
staff. These Scots-
men and women be-
friended us and we 
enjoyed lively discus-
sions with them each 
afternoon on week-
days during our stay, 
except on Fridays 
when other arrange-
ments were made. 
Various issues were tackled in these 
afternoon discussions, e.g. the role and 
importance of Clubhouses to name but 
one. We would also engage in a dia-
logue on the importance of role models 
for the Clubhouse environment. Club-
house staff serve as role models for 
Clubhouse members, etc.  
During our stay we divided up into the 
different units of Mosaic House. Work 
was done in the Employment and Edu-
cation unit which is done in the Office 
unit in Kl¼bburinn Geysir. Tasks include 
reach-out, filling in the database, and 
everything else. The office unit in Mosa-
ic was mostly doing reception work and 

some general clerical work which was 
not being done in Employment and Ed-
ucation. There is also a Hospitality, Hor-
ticulture and Housing unit which focus-
es on the very spacious garden and 
general housekeeping as well as the 
kitchen and maintenance. 
We were impressed by three things. 
Firstly, the Salesforce database that 
makes it possible for the Clubhouse to 

have a very extensive 
collection of infor-
mation about the 
clubhouse work and 
the members. This is 
certainly a very deli-
cate matter to be han-
dled with care. Sec-
ondly, there is the 
Recovery Star which 
is overall an excellent 
way of aiding people 
and assisting them in 
goal-making. Thirdly, 
there is a paper for 
the reach-out with all 
kinds of relevant infor-

mation about members. This too is deli-
cate but can be helpful if used appropri-
ately.  
It should again be added that all of us 
benefitted greatly from the exchange of 
thoughts, both informal as well as the 
formal afternoon gatherings. We had 
the opportunity to visit a second Club-
house in the London area which was a 
positive experience. All in all we learned 
about the problems and challenges of 
having a fully functioning Clubhouse 
and how to attract even more members 
and make the Clubhouse a positive 
working place, both for members and 
staff. 

The training group  
at Mosaic house 

Kjartan Emil SigurĦsson, member        
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On volunteer work 
When I 
started 
working as 
a member 
in Geysir 
Clubhouse 
11 years 
ago I dis-
covered 
how im-
portant it is 
to be a doer, i.e. to do oneôs work. 
Those who have a permanent job 
that is not really their dream job 
sometimes imagine how good it 
would be to do nothing and they say 
they would conduct their life in that 
way if they had enough money. It 
has often been men-
tioned in the discus-
sion about unemploy-
ment that idleness 
breaks the individual 
down. It is good to re-
member that a good deed never 
goes unrewarded.  
When I had been a member of 
Geysir Clubhouse for one year I got 
a job working for the Society of the 
blind for seven years.  When I lost 
that job because of organizational 
change I didnôt know what to do. My 
first idea was to study more as I had 
already studied biology and law; 
photography became my next 
choice of studies. When I finished 
my studies I was not sure what 
would keep me active in the future. 
The idea came to me to work as a 

volunteer for the Red Cross. I start-
ed by making the coffee in the Red 
Cross House. Some volunteers 
were talking to the people who 
came there for assistance but I was 
told it is better to take a course in 
how to speak to people in need first. 
I am most rewarded by one-on-one 
approach.  
   Through my job I learned  
about homework assistance for im-
migrant children. I joined that group 
in ñGerĦubergò last winter, which 
has been one of the most enjoyable 
things in my entire life. I have also 
been a mentor to a child of foreign 
descent and read aloud from news-
papers in a home for the elderly. 

These activities have 
literally saved me. In 
addition to this, I have 
studied and become 
qualified for the Foun-
tain House Faculty 

team. I will also be among the key-
note speakers at the International 
seminar in Stockholm this summer. 
The projects I have decided to do 
are all in good cooperation with 
good people.  I am therefore not 
troubled with my struggles of having 
to work alone. By working with my 
good qualities and not taxing my 
weaknesses, I build up my self-
esteem and wellbeing. 
 

J·n Sigurgeirsson, member 

"When I finished my 
studies I was not sure 
what would keep me ac-
tive in the future. " 
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Member of Geysir clubhouse for 10 years 

Good morale and always something happening. 

At this milestone I want to recount the 
importance the Club Geysir has had 
for me and still has. At the same time I 
want to emphasize all the diversity the 
Club has to offer. People mentioned 
the Club to me at GeĦhj§lp ten years 
ago and I decided to get more infor-
mation about it. At the time it was situ-
ated at Îgisgata 7. I wasnôt sure how I 
could be of use but phoned all the 
same and told them I could work at a 
computer and help with food prepara-
tion and cleaning up afterwards.  This 
was well received and I visited the club 
the next day. At once I marvelled at the 
egalitarianism of the clubhouse; mem-
bers and staff work together as equals. 
A member and an occupational thera-
pist told me about its ideology and ac-
tivities and my main domain became 
the kitchen unit. There I felt good, I 
could feel that I was of use and I got to 
know a lot of nice people. 
When we moved to Skipholt 29 
(autumn 2002) the Club grew bigger 
and stronger over time. It was neces-
sary to make use of everybodyós re-
sourcefulness to renovate the house, 
to get it to look the way we wanted to 
and we could be proud of. Today the 
Club has received the three years ac-
creditation from the ICCD twice. 
Members and staff have a weekly 
house meeting where all the matters of 
the Clubhouse are discussed. Matters 
of the office unit, kitchen unit, mainte-
nance unit and educational and em-
ployment unit are often at the top of 
the list.  Then, once a month, it is also 
necessary to decide about the enjoya-
ble social activities of the next month. 
It is very important that the Club has a 

work-ordered day. All work performed 
at the Club has equal importance. 
TE (transitional employment) is very 
suitable for those who are taking their 
first steps in the workplace. Then a 
staff member trains the member and 
when the member has learned it, he or 
she keeps the job for several months. 
The job belongs to the Clubhouse and 
other members get to apply for it when 
it is vacant. 
When I look back at the ten years of 
membership at the Club, I am very 
grateful. As a member I have had good 
periods, been stable and have been 
able to study and work. There is al-
ways a good atmosphere at Geysir 
and plenty to do. The Club is always 
true to its ideal of being a bridge into 
society for people who have struggled 
or are struggling with mental diseases. 
I want to thank the staff members I 
have gotten acquainted with as well as 
other Club members and hope that the 
Club will continue to thrive and that it 
will have a bright future. 

 Sigr¼n J·hannsd·ttir, member  

Sigr¼n J·hannsd·ttir 
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 ICCD European conference in Austria 

November 14 -17 2010  

On 14 November 2010 Ester AuĦur 
El²asd·ttir and Gunnar Hreinn Sig-
mundsson attended the 11

th
 European 

ICCD Conference in Wesenufer in Aus-
tria. 
  We left for the European Conference 
early on Sunday morning. When we 
arrived we were warmly welcomed. The 
people were nice. After a welcome cer-
emony we went to our hotel which was 
situated in Passau near the border be-
tween Austria and Germany. 
  The next morning duty began. We had 
breakfast at the hotel and then we went 
to Wesenufer. The conference started 
in a big assembly room where every-
body met. Thereafter the assembly split 
up into smaller workshops. The first 
group Ester and I attended was called 
ñRecovery in the Clubhouseò, where I 
opened the session by making an intro-
duction about my personal recovery 
and membership in Geysir Clubhouse. 
In the afternoon we attended another 
workshop. After a long and hard day we 
went to our hotel. There we had an 
evening buffet and afterwards we 

danced. 
   The second day started like the day 
before. We had breakfast at the hotel, 
drove to Wesenufer and participated in 
workshops. That day I was offered a 
tour of the clubhouse in Linz. That was 
interesting.  Afterwards we went to the 
hotel and dressed up and immediately 
returned to Wesenufer and attended a 
gala-evening. That was also fun. We 
stopped at a Hotel in Frankfurt on the 
way home, ate well, rested overnight 
and flew back home. Many thanks. 
 

Gunnar Hreinn Sigmundsson, member  

Gunnar (far right) participating  
in the Workshop 

Contributors to this edition of Geysir Chronicle: 
 
AĦalheiĦur Dav²Ħsd·ttir     Helgi Halld·rsson 
Benedikt Gestsson     J·n Sigurgeirsson 
El²n SigurĦard·ttir     Kjartan Emil SigurĦsson   
Ester AuĦur El²asd·ttir    Lucinda S. Mºller Ćrnad·ttir  
Eva člafsd·ttir     Sigr¼n J·hannsd·ttir 
GuĦlaugur Bergmann     Stef§n J·nsson 
Gunnar K. Geirsson     Svava Bjºrk SigurĦard·ttir 
Gunnar Hreinn Sigmundsson    ĩ·runn čsk Sºlvad·ttir 
T·mas T·masson     Berglj·t El²asd·ttir   
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 The new triple-fold brochures have been released 

The renewal of the 
information brochures 
has been under way 
for a long time. The 
plan is to have the 
brochures triple-
folded so that they fit 
into the brochure 
stands of businesses 
and institutions where 
the purpose is to dis-
tribute them. Many 
have contributed to 
the design, look and 
text of the brochures 
and we are very 
proud of them. Now it 
remains to distribute 
the brochures and introduce Geysir Clubhouse and its good work to people. 
The new brochures are colorful and filled with practical information for those 

interested. 

 

From 2 to 6 May  
we had a won-
derful health 
week when all 
were encouraged 
to ride their bikes 
or walk to work. 
We also had 
morning exercis-
es, guest cooks 
from famous 
healthy-eating 
restaurants, a 
smoking cessa-
tion course, a 
health improve-
ment course and 
a general mindful-
ness about our physical health which has such great impact on our mental health. 
All in all, a great addition to our daily walks. 

Health week in the month May 

From left standing: ĩ·rĦur, Tryggvi Stef§n and GuĦmundur 
Sitting: Victoria. She is our outstanding volunteer 


